

Bruce Gilbert

Silver State Health Insurance Exchange

2310 S. Carson Street, Suite 2, Carson City, NV 89701 • T: 775-687-9939 F:775-687-9932

https://www.nevadahealthlink.com/sshix

September 16, 2016

Florence Jameson, MD Chair, Silver State Health Insurance Exchange 2310 S. Carson Street, Suite 2 Carson City, NV 89701

Madame Chair and Members of the Board:

I write this as my last act as your Executive Director, and offer it as public comment for your telephonic meeting on September 20th.

I cannot adequately express my appreciation and gratitude for the opportunity you have provided me over the past two years. Working together, we have done great things, moving past the problems experienced in 2014 and creating a strong and successful state-based marketplace and realizing our mission of significantly reducing Nevada's uninsured population.

I feel strongly that the Board and Nevadans are best served by ensuring continuity of existing operations and building upon our successes. Accordingly, I have recommended to Dr. Jameson that the Board appoint Heather Korbulic as its next Executive Director. Heather is not only dedicated, thoughtful, and incredibly hard working but has an understanding of the Exchange and its operations that no other possible appointee could offer. I do not believe that you could find a better individual to serve as Executive Director going forward and recommend her to you as my successor without reservation.

Again, thank you for the opportunity to be part of something great and help thousands of Nevadans secure coverage and care. I will always cherish my time as your Executive Director, and wish each of you and the Exchange continued success.

With kindest personal regards,

Bruce Gilbert

Executive Director